

Council of Asian Liberals and Democrats

Unit 410 4/F La Fuerza Plaza 2, 2241 Don Chino Roces Avenue, Makati City 1231 Philippines Tel: (+632) 8196071 • Fax: (+632) 8196055 • Email: info@cald.org • Website: www.cald.org

11 May 2016

Dr. Chee Soon JuanSecretary General
Singapore Democratic Party

Dear Dr. Chee:

Your liberal family in the Council of Asian Liberals and Democrats (CALD) would like to commend you and the Singapore Democratic Party (SDP) for your strong showing and positive campaign during the recently concluded by-election. We are proud that SDP continues to be unwavering in its call to be the voice of the people searching for real political change and alternative policies and programs. We trust that with the increase in the percentage of votes you received, from 26.38% to 38.79%, SDP's goal of entering the parliament will soon become a reality.

We would also like to acknowledge the hard work, creativity, and determination of the SDP team that continues to show commitment to the democratic and liberal principles and values that your party espoused. More importantly, may we note that it is awe-inspiring to witness your unwavering optimism and hope to push for reforms in Singapore despite the results of the recent electoral exercise. By bravely participating in this by-election, despite the odds stacked against you, you showed the residents of Bukit Batok that Singapore deserves nothing less than the commitment and resolve to real public service and leadership.

We believe SDP will continue to "soldier on" and work for genuine democratic political reforms that the Singaporean society deserves. We remain confident, as we were before, that SDP would someday reap the harvest of your perseverance and dedication.

We wish you the best, and until the next electoral challenge.

Oyun Sanjaasuren, MP

Chairperson, Council of Asian Liberals and Democrats President, United Nations Environment Assembly Co-Chairperson, Civil Will Green Party of Mongolia